
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

March & April 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Pastor and Church Family, 
 

“Praise the LORD; for the LORD is good: sing praises unto his name; for it is pleasant.” 
(Psalm 135:3) 

 
It is a joy to be able to write to you again, giving you an update from here in Southeast Asia.   
 
I have not given an update on our family’s condition for a while, so I would like to take this opportunity to say that 
we are all fine. My wife Chorvy is still struggling with her health problems, but we thank the Lord that she continues 
to minister to our children and to the church people. We are so thankful for God’s protection on our bodies, both 
physically and spiritually.  
 
Our oldest daughter Kimberlee is doing great at Bible college. She has just finished her second year. Thank you 
for praying for her and for the rest of our children here as well.  
               
Our church has had a lot going on these past few months. One major 
praise is that three new converts were able to take the next step of 
getting baptized. Two of them are sisters, and the third one is their 
sister-in-law. It was a joy to see all three of them be able to get baptized 
at the same time. Please continue to pray for them to grow here at our 
church.  
 
One other major praise is that one of our young ladies here will be getting married soon. Her name is Ayling, and 
she has been coming to church ever since she was a little girl. She teaches in the children’s Sunday school and 
has been a blessing to our church for a very long time. We ask that you pray for her as she begins to prepare for 
this big transition in her life.  
 
For Christ’s sake, 
 
Kounaro, Chorvy, Priscilla, Christina, & Jonathan Keo 
 
 


